
(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

1

                DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
    ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE REGULATION ADMINISTRATION

--------------------------
                          :
IN THE MATTER OF:         :
                          : Roll Call
ANYADO HOSPITALITY GROUP  : Hearing
t/a HUSH RESTAURANT       :
AND LOUNGE                :
3124 Georgia Avenue, NW   :
Retailer CT               :
New Application           :
                          :
License No. ABRA-096986   :
--------------------------

            Monday
            January 12, 2015

            DC Alcoholic Beverage Regulation
               Administration
            2000 14th St NW
            4th Floor, Suite 400 South
            Washington, DC 20009

      The above-entitled matter came on for
hearing, pursuant to notice, at 10:00 a.m.

BEFORE

      LaVerne Fletcher



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

2

1                 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                                         (10:05 a.m.)

3             MS. FLETCHER:  I'm going to go ahead

4 and call the case.  And the protestants will sit

5 on this side when I call it.  Is that something -

6 - I'll just call the case.  You can just come on

7 up and -- would the parties in the matter of Hush

8 Restaurant & Lounge please come forward.  The

9 parties in the matter of Hush Restaurant & Lounge

10 please come forward and be seated at the table on

11 your right.

12             MR. MCFARLAND:  All of us?

13             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.  You will need to

14 pull up more chairs.

15             MR. MCFARLAND:  No, we're the

16 protestants.

17             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.  The protestants

18 on this side.  Yes.  This is Case No. 15-PRO-

19 00001, Anyado Hospitality Group, trading as Hush

20 Restaurant & Lounge, 3124 Georgia Avenue, NW,

21 License No. ABRA-096986.  This is a retailer CT

22 new application.  The protest issues are adverse
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1 impact on peace, order, and quiet, residential

2 parking, and vehicular and pedestrian safety,

3 property values, over-concentration, and public

4 safety.

5             My name is LaVerne Fletcher and I'm

6 conducting the roll call hearing as the Board's

7 agent, pursuant to D.C. Official Code 1601.2. 

8 Introductions, beginning with the protestants,

9 please.  Your name, ma'am.  If you would state

10 your name and spell it for the record.

11             MS. BROWN:  Rashida Brown.  Rashida

12 Brown, R-A-S-H-I-D-A, B-R-O-W-N.

13             MS. FLETCHER:  And, Ms. Brown, are

14 there any other individuals present from your

15 group today?

16             MS. BROWN:  Yes, there are.

17             MS. FLETCHER:  If you could just state

18 your name and spell it for the record, please.

19             MR. MCFARLAND:  Sure.  Matt McFarland,

20 M-A-T-T, M-C-F-A-R-L-A-N-D.

21             MS. FLETCHER:  Thank you.

22             MR. CHAMBERS:  Chris Chambers.  That's
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1 C-H-R-I-S, and Chambers is C-H-A-M-B-E-R-S.

2             MR. NELSON:  Patrick Nelson, P-A-T-R-

3 I-C-K, N-E-L-S-O-N.

4             MS. FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you.  And,

5 Ms. Brown, you mentioned that you're representing

6 ANC?  Oh, don't move the microphone.  Thank you.

7             MS. BROWN:  I'm sorry.

8             MS. FLETCHER:  You're also

9 representing ANC-1A today?

10             MS. BROWN:  I am.

11             MS. FLETCHER:  You have a letter of

12 designation?

13             MS. BROWN:  Yes, I do.

14             MS. FLETCHER:  Okay.  I'll take that. 

15 Thank you.  So, Ms. Brown, I don't see where ANC-

16 1A designated you as its representative.  I do

17 see a paragraph on the closing remarks where the

18 ANC passed a resolution to protest the

19 application.  Is that what you're referring to?

20             MS. BROWN:  Yes.  I did speak with

21 Commissioner Boese and I --

22             MR. NELSON:  He's the current ANC --
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1             MS. BROWN:  Current ANC.

2             MR. NELSON:  -- that this is in.  It's

3 in her district.

4             MS. FLETCHER:  In Ms. Brown's

5 district?

6             MR. NELSON:  Yes.

7             MS. FLETCHER:  I understand.  You

8 know, there's just certain requirements for

9 representation.

10             MS. BROWN:  Right.  I spoke with

11 Commissioner Boese last night and he -- I didn't

12 know that he had to do that in writing, but he

13 said that I could attend on behalf of the ANC as

14 a Commissioner.

15             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.  He didn't contact

16 us and there are just certain requirements for

17 the record in order to grant standing, which is a

18 legal issue, as you know, so there's nothing in

19 our record, written, designating you as the

20 representative.  What I'm going to do is grant

21 conditional standing to ANC-1A.  If you would

22 have Mr. Boese to provide us with a written
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1 statement designating you as the representative

2 during the roll call hearing.  I won't dismiss

3 ANC-1A.

4             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

5             MS. FLETCHER:  Based on your

6 representation, I'll grant them conditional

7 standing.

8             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

9             MS. FLETCHER:  So if you could have

10 Mr. Boese to send an email to me, LaVerne

11 Fletcher, my card is there, I think he has my

12 email address?

13             MS. BROWN:  Yes.

14             MS. FLETCHER:  But if you could ask

15 him to send me an email today designating you as

16 the representative for roll call.

17             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

18             MS. FLETCHER:  And if he does that by

19 the end of the day, or by the end of tomorrow,

20 then I will -- conditional standing is granted.

21             MS. BROWN:  Conditional standing is

22 granted today.



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

7

1             MS. FLETCHER:  Conditional, meaning

2 that, unless I get that, the Board is going to

3 dismiss the ANC-1A protest.

4             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

5             MS. FLETCHER:  And I'll tell you more

6 about that in one minute.  In a moment, I'm going

7 to give you a date for a status hearing and a

8 protest hearing.  I'm granting conditional

9 standing to ANC-1A.  If they have not submitted

10 that letter by the date of the status hearing,

11 the Board is going to dismiss them as a protest,

12 but I'm going to grant them conditional standing

13 today.

14             MS. BROWN:  Okay.  Is there anything

15 in the letter -- in the email that he has to

16 indicate?

17             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.  He'll just be

18 saying that he designated Rashida Brown as the

19 representative for ANC-1A for the roll call

20 hearing.  I think he knows already.  He probably

21 just didn't get around to it.  It's just

22 designating you as the ANC-1A representative.
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1             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

2             MS. FLETCHER:  And then I'll include

3 that in the file and that'll make the record

4 complete.

5             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

6             MS. FLETCHER:  For the group of 12,

7 there are four of you present today?

8             MS. BROWN:  Correct.

9             MS. FLETCHER:  There are four of you

10 present today, which means that for -- your group

11 will also be granted conditional standing.  At

12 the status hearing, you'll need to bring one more

13 person who's not present today.

14             MS. BROWN:  Correct.

15             MS. FLETCHER:  So your group is

16 granted conditional standing, the group of 12, so

17 by the status hearing, you also need to bring one

18 more person to the status hearing.

19             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

20             MS. FLETCHER:  If one other person

21 that's not here for the status hearing who is not

22 present today, then the Board will dismiss your
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1 protest, so just bring one other person from your

2 group of 12.

3             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

4             MS. FLETCHER:  But we can move forward

5 with conditional standing because nobody is

6 dismissed.

7             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

8             MS. FLETCHER:  I do have a couple of

9 questions for you, Ms. Brown.  In the -- I'll

10 give you back your -- unless this is for us, your

11 protest letter?  Is this --

12             MS. BROWN:  I submitted it.

13             MS. FLETCHER:  You did.  I'm just

14 going to give it back to you.

15             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

16             MS. FLETCHER:  But what I wanted to

17 tell you is that there's some signatures on your

18 protest letter that are not legible.  There are

19 some names that are ineligible.  I'm going to see

20 if you can clear those up.  I'll tell you which

21 ones they are.

22             MS. BROWN:  Okay.



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

10

1             MS. FLETCHER:  And these individuals

2 did not receive notices of the roll call hearings

3 because I don't know their names.  So you're

4 going to have some people in your group that

5 didn't get anything from us.

6             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

7             MS. FLETCHER:  Let me run these names

8 by you.  On the first page, the second name, the

9 last name looks like Jones.  On the first page.

10             MS. BROWN:  You're speaking of the

11 signature?

12             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes, the name of the

13 protestant.

14             MS. BROWN:  Correct.

15             MS. FLETCHER:  Is that Jones, the last

16 name?

17             MS. BROWN:  Yes.

18             MS. FLETCHER:  Do you know the first

19 name?

20             MS. BROWN:  Darren.

21             MS. FLETCHER:  Can you spell that for

22 me, please?
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1             MS. BROWN:  D-A-R-R-E-N.

2             MS. FLETCHER:  And the other one,

3 underneath that, I know Mr. McFarland, that's

4 Matt.

5             MR. MCFARLAND:  Yes.

6             MS. FLETCHER:  You received a notice

7 from me, didn't you?

8             MR. MCFARLAND:  I did.

9             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes, because I thought

10 it was Matt, so I took a chance, because on the

11 copy page, some of the letters didn't come out.

12             MR. MCFARLAND:  Oh, okay.

13             MS. FLETCHER:  So I'm just making sure

14 I have the names correct.  And then under Matt

15 McFarland's name, there is a name that I can't

16 read.

17             MS. BROWN:  Jonathan Law.

18             MS. FLETCHER:  L-A-W?

19             MS. BROWN:  Yes.

20             MS. FLETCHER:  Okay.  Jonathan Law.

21             MS. BROWN:  And I would have to go

22 back to him to get the signature and --



(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealrgross.com
Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

12

1             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.  His signature is

2 there, on the far right, I just couldn't read his

3 name.

4             MS. BROWN:  Okay.  Do I have to go

5 back to any of these individuals?

6             MS. FLETCHER:  No.

7             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

8             MS. FLETCHER:  This is just so that we

9 know who the protestants are.

10             MS. BROWN:  Okay.  And I rewrote his

11 name at the bottom.

12             MS. FLETCHER:  Okay.

13             MS. BROWN:  Yes.

14             MS. FLETCHER:  Those were the only

15 ones.

16             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

17             MS. FLETCHER:  Thank you.

18             MS. BROWN:  Thank you.

19             MS. FLETCHER:  So we have conditional

20 standing granted to a group of 12 and conditional

21 standing granted to ANC-1A.  The reason that the

22 licensee is not present, the Applicant is not
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1 present, is because they were being represented

2 by their attorney, Andrew Kline.  He called a

3 short time ago and because of the weather

4 conditions, he can't get down here to attend the

5 roll call hearing, so I'm not going to dismiss

6 the application because I received a call from

7 their attorney saying he can't get here, and I

8 received that call ahead of time.

9             So we're going to proceed as if they

10 are here.  You always have the right to petition

11 the Board to dismiss the application because the

12 Applicant was not here, but I'm granting them

13 standing, but you can always petition the Board

14 to reconsider any decision that I make.  So I'm

15 granting them standing today under the

16 circumstances, and I'm going to proceed with

17 giving you the dates for mediation, a status

18 hearing, and a protest hearing, and I'll send

19 that information to Andrew Kline as well, who's

20 representing Hush.

21             MS. BROWN:  I can send you an email

22 today with my information.
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1             MS. FLETCHER:  And which information?

2             MS. BROWN:  My email address.  It's

3 not on here.

4             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.  You're going to

5 put that on that sheet; your contact information? 

6 On that sheet right there.

7             MS. BROWN:  Okay.  I already did that

8 one.

9             MS. FLETCHER:  Oh, that's okay.  I'll

10 use that one.

11             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

12             MS. FLETCHER:  That's fine.  I only

13 need yours because you're the designated

14 representative, so all I need is your email

15 address and daytime number.  But if anyone who is

16 here would also like to attend the mediation, you

17 can.  Some of you know that already, but we look

18 to the designated representative to appear for

19 the mediation.

20             MR. NELSON:  You want all of us to

21 sign the sheet?

22             MS. FLETCHER:  No, just Ms. Brown.
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1             MR. NELSON:  Okay.

2             MS. FLETCHER:  So I'm going to give

3 you a date for a status hearing, and a protest

4 hearing, and a mediation, but I'm going to give

5 you the status hearing and protest hearing dates

6 first.  The status hearing is set for February 11

7 at 9:30, for the status hearing, and the protest

8 hearing is set for March 25th, and that's 2015,

9 at 4:30 p.m.  And, Ms. Brown, you'll receive

10 email notification of those dates as well.

11             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

12             MS. FLETCHER:  We need to set a date

13 for mediation to occur prior to February 11th. 

14 I'm going to give you the next available dates, a

15 few next available dates, and you can let me know

16 if either of them work for you.  The next

17 available date for mediation is Thursday, January

18 29 at 9:00, 10:00, or 11:00 in the morning.  And

19 also, January 30 is available at 9:00, 10:00, or

20 11:00 in the morning.

21             We can also do an afternoon if that

22 would be helpful, but just on a different day.
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1             MS. BROWN:  Okay.  And what day is

2 that?

3             MS. FLETCHER:  Actually, let me do

4 something here.  Actually, the 30th is not

5 available.  The 29th is available though.

6             MS. BROWN:  Yes, you said the 29th.

7             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.

8             MS. BROWN:  I can't get my phone to

9 work right now.  What day is this?

10             MS. FLETCHER:  The 29th is on a

11 Thursday.  I can give you a couple of other dates

12 to consider if you like.

13             MS. BROWN:  I think the Thursday will

14 work.  Is there a possibility that I could

15 confirm later if it doesn't?

16             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.

17             MS. BROWN:  Okay.  Let's do 10

18 o'clock.

19             MS. FLETCHER:  Okay.  And so, Ms.

20 Brown, I will wait to hear from you before I

21 confirm it with the establishment.

22             MS. BROWN:  Okay.
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1             MS. FLETCHER:  And let me give you one

2 other date to consider also, just so that you'll

3 both have two dates, since they're not here to

4 confirm that date.  The next available day is

5 Tuesday, February 3rd at 9:00, 10:00, 11:00, or

6 1:00.

7             MS. BROWN:  10 o'clock.

8             MS. FLETCHER:  10 o'clock?

9             MS. BROWN:  And they're all being held

10 in this room?         

11             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes, we normally use

12 this room.

13             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

14             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes, you could just

15 check in with the receptionist, because that door

16 is normally locked when you come in, but we'll be

17 coming into this room.

18             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

19             MS. FLETCHER:  So, Ms. Brown, I've got

20 the 29th of January at 10:00 and the Tuesday,

21 February 3rd at 10:00, just with question marks,

22 waiting for you to let me know which one works
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1 best for you, and to find out if that works for

2 Hush.

3             MS. BROWN:  And these are only the

4 mediation dates.

5             MS. FLETCHER:  This is only the

6 mediation.

7             MS. BROWN:  January the 29th at 10:00?

8             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.

9             MS. BROWN:  February the 3rd at 10:00

10 is the alternative.

11             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.

12             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

13 \           MS. FLETCHER:  And also, if the

14 mediation is also is also a resolution of this

15 matter, then if the Board approves an agreement,

16 the status hearing will be cancelled, if the

17 matter can be resolved, then the Board will

18 cancel the other hearings.  If the matter can't

19 be resolved, we just move on to the protest

20 hearing.

21             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

22             MS. FLETCHER:  Whether or not to
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1 resolve the matter is voluntary.

2             MS. BROWN:  We would have to resolve

3 the matter, if the matter could be resolved, by

4 the status hearing, correct?

5             MS. FLETCHER:  That's right.

6             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

7             MS. FLETCHER:  And sometimes a matter

8 is still pending at the point of the status

9 hearing, so you would just appear for the status

10 hearing and tell the Board that you're still

11 working on a settlement, and then if it's

12 submitted prior to the protest hearing, they

13 cancel the protest hearing.  So you can actually

14 work on it all the way up to just before the

15 protest hearing.

16             MS. BROWN:  And that would involve the

17 settlement agreement?

18             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.  It would be in

19 writing.

20             MS. BROWN:  Then we have to get that

21 passed through the ANC before the --

22             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes, the ANC, they have
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1 their own vote, so if -- they may decide to

2 appear for the mediation or they may decide that

3 you're going to appear on their behalf, but if

4 there's a settlement agreement, I know they'll

5 have to vote on it whenever they vote.

6             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

7             MS. FLETCHER:  And then if they vote

8 on it --

9             MS. BROWN:  The party of five could

10 workout the agreement on its own, provided that

11 we have standing.

12             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.

13             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

14             MS. FLETCHER:  And so the other thing,

15 too, just so you know, if the ANC enters into an

16 agreement with Hush, the Board would dismiss the

17 group of individuals because the ANC represents

18 the entire community.  That's a new change.  So

19 the ideal situation is that everybody's interests

20 can be represented in a settlement agreement.

21             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

22             MS. FLETCHER:  So what we like is just
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1 one settlement agreement signed by your group and

2 the ANC.

3             MS. BROWN:  Okay.  That's if the

4 protest doesn't happen.

5             MS. FLETCHER:  Exactly.  Exactly.  So

6 that's just FYI.  So we'll find out from Mr.

7 Boese if he's going to participate in mediation

8 on behalf of ANC-1A or if that's going to be you. 

9 For us, it doesn't matter.

10             MS. BROWN:  Okay.  But he would have

11 to designate me in writing.

12             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.  Exactly.

13             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

14             MS. FLETCHER:  Which he can do, and he

15 designates you in writing as the --

16             MS. BROWN:  Commissioner.

17             MS. FLETCHER:  -- Commissioner.  If

18 he's going to designate you for mediation, he

19 needs to do that too.

20             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

21             MS. FLETCHER:  Otherwise -- well, he

22 just needs to do both.
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1             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

2             MS. FLETCHER:  Any questions at all?

3             MR. CHAMBERS:  I have a question, Ms.

4 Fletcher.  For the status hearing, does it have

5 to be, like, we three original people?  Can it be

6 another group of three that have signed that?

7             MS. FLETCHER:  Just one other person. 

8 The three of you don't need to come back for the

9 status hearing.

10             MR. CHAMBERS:  But if it's another

11 group of five off that list --

12             MS. FLETCHER:  Just only one more from

13 that group.

14             MR. CHAMBERS:  Oh, just one more.  Oh,

15 okay.

16             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes, because what

17 happens is, by the point of the status hearing,

18 the Board likes to have seen at least five faces.

19             MR. CHAMBERS:  Oh, I see.  Okay.  I

20 get it.

21             MS. FLETCHER:  Exactly.  So just one

22 other person.
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1             MR. CHAMBERS:  One other person.  So

2 it doesn't have to be a whole other group of five

3 people.

4             MS. FLETCHER:  No.

5             MR. CHAMBERS:  Okay.

6             MS. FLETCHER:  You just have one more

7 person and that's it.

8             MR. CHAMBERS:  Okay.

9             MS. FLETCHER:  And what's your name

10 again, sir, for the --

11             MR. CHAMBERS:  Oh, Chris Chambers.

12             MS. FLETCHER:  That was Mr. Chambers

13 speaking.

14             MR. CHAMBERS:  Yes.

15             MS. FLETCHER:  Okay.  Yes, so you just

16 have one more person.  That's it.  And Mr. Boese

17 will need to appear for the status hearing also.

18             MS. BROWN:  Oh, even if he gives me --

19             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes, because the ANC-1A

20 filed the protest, they have to appear, but for

21 the purpose of roll call, we'll allow them to be

22 represented, but at the status hearing, whoever
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1 filed the protest must appear at that point.

2             MS. BROWN:  I see.

3             MS. FLETCHER:  Yes.

4             MS. BROWN:  I see.

5             MS. FLETCHER:  So that's why they're

6 granted conditional standing, just like you.

7             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

8             MS. FLETCHER:  So Mr. Boese or someone

9 from ANC-1A has to appear.  Now, you're a new

10 Commissioner in ANC-1A?  Okay.  That's right. 

11 Because you're a Commissioner in ANC-1A, he can

12 appoint you for everything.

13             MS. BROWN:  Okay.  So he doesn't have

14 to be at the status hearing.

15             MS. FLETCHER:  He doesn't, because you

16 are an ANC-1A person.

17             MS. BROWN:  Right.

18             MS. FLETCHER:  So it doesn't matter.

19             MS. BROWN:  He just has to do so in

20 writing.

21             MS. FLETCHER:  He just has to do so in

22 writing.
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1             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

2             MS. FLETCHER:  It doesn't matter at

3 all.

4             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

5             MS. FLETCHER:  Matter of fact, he

6 could designate Matt.  For us, it's the ANC. 

7 It's fine.

8             MS. BROWN:  Okay.  Because he signed

9 the resolution, correct?

10             MS. FLETCHER:  Because he's the chair

11 of the ANC.

12             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

13             MS. FLETCHER:  And we accepted his

14 resolution as a protest.

15             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

16             MS. FLETCHER:  And so whoever he wants

17 to designate to represent the ANC is fine.  Any

18 other questions about anything at all?  Okay. 

19 Then I'll wait to hear from you, Ms. Brown, on

20 when the mediation is going to be best for you.

21             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

22             MS. FLETCHER:  And then I'll send out
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1 an email to you and to Mr. Kline confirming all

2 the dates that I just gave you today.

3             MS. BROWN:  Okay.

4             MS. FLETCHER:  Okay.  If there are any

5 other questions, my card is on the table.  Okay. 

6 The roll call hearing is concluded.

7             MS. BROWN:  Thank you.

8             MS. FLETCHER:  We're done.  Thank you

9 for coming in.

10             (Whereupon, the hearing in the above-

11 entitled matter was concluded at 10:27 a.m.)
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